
Baptism: Call the Parish Office as early as possible to make arrangements. A Baptism Preparation Class is required for first time parents. 

Reconciliation: Wednesday from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm and Saturday from 3:30 p.m. to 4:45 p.m., and by appointment.  

Communion Calls: Call the Parish Office if you wish Holy Communion brought to a member of your family. 

Marriage: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months before the anticipated date of the wedding. 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.): Email Charles Burk at burkce53@gmail.com to learn about the Catholic faith. 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children & Youth (R.C.I.C.), Reconciliation & First Communion: Beth Supple, Coordinator of  

Sacramental Preparation at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org. 

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Oratory: For information, email Cindy Daily at cindy.daily@verizon.net. 

Rosary: Saturday at 4:30 p.m. & Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the Church. Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel. 

Prayer Network: To have prayers said for a special intention, call Chuck & Sally Miller at 410-798-4884. 

 
GET THE MYPARISH APP on your phone/tablet through the App Store or Google Play Store. Search for Holy Family-Davidsonville. 
https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Catholic-Church-Davidsonville-Maryland 

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
826 West Central Ave.         Davidsonville, Maryland 21035 

 

Parish Mission 
“Engaged in Christ, Engaged with Each Other, Engaged in our Community” 

For a complete list of staff emails and ministries, visit our website at www.holyfamilychurch.com 
Bulletin Deadline:  Monday at  8:00 a.m. 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR CATHOLIC PARISHES IN SOUTH ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY 
 

Holy Family 
Daily Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday,  Thursday, Friday: 9:00a.m. (Church) 

Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday: 5:00pm, Sunday: 7:45am, 9:15am & 11:15am (Church) 

Our Lady  of  Perpetual  Help,  Edgewater  .  .  .  .  . 4 4 3 -2 0 3 -1 0 0 2 
Saturday: 4:00p.m.   Sunday: 10:00a.m. 1:30p.m. (Spanish) 

Wednesday & Friday: 9:00a.m. 

Our Lady of  Sorrows , Owensville  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 4 1 0 -8 6 7 -2 0 5 9 
Saturday: 4:30p.m.       Sunday: 8:00a.m. & 10:30a.m. 

 Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00a.m. 

Directors of Youth Ministry: (ext.85)…………….John Freiland  
 
Director of Music Ministry (ext. 36)…………… Ron Brown 
Hall Manager/Building Operations (ext. 27)……Louisa Woolery 
“Virtus” (Stand) Coordinator 
 
Office of Religious Education 410-798-5680 
Director (ext. 30)……………………                     Dodie Seppi 
Office Assistant (ext. 62)……………………..….. Lisa Delgado 
Coordinator of Sacramental Prep.(ext. 29) …… Beth Supple 
 
School of the Incarnation (PreK-8) .......................... 410-519-2285 
www.schooloftheincarnation.org 

Parish Office (Washington line) ................................301-261-7399 
                        (Baltimore line) ...................................410-269-0586 
FAX .............................................................................410-798-5315 
 
Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8:30a.m.-4:30p.m; Friday 8:30a.m.- Noon 
 
 
Pastor (ext. 32) ………………...……….........Fr. Michael Jendrek 
Permanent Deacon …………………………Dcn.Doug Lovejoy 
Permanent Deacon ……………………Dcn.Moise DeVillier, Jr. 
Parish Secretary (ext. 35)…………………...Donna Wardrup 
Receptionist (ext. 21)……………………….. ..........  Jeanne Collins 
Office Assistant (ext. 23)……………………Mara Barnett 
Accountant (ext. 22) ..................................................... Jean Phillips  
Maintenance (ext. 49)……………………………….. Bobby Jones 
Director of Adult Enrichment (ext. 33)……..…...Margaret Wood 
Director of Family & Fellowship Ministry (ext. 34)…Cyndi Zajic 
 

February 26, 2023 



Mon. 9:00 a.m. 
 

No Daily Mass 

Tues. 9:00 a.m. 
 
 

For the repose of the soul of Bill 
Sargis 

Wed. 9:00 a.m. 
 

For the repose of the soul of Marie 
Bernadette Dao 

Thurs.  9:00 a.m. For the repose of the soul of 
Michael Cimani 

Fri. 9:00 a.m. For the repose of the souls of Mike 
Banscher & Louann Morris 

Sat. 8:30 a.m. For the repose of the soul of Dr. 
James Mayo 

Sat. 5:00 p.m. For the repose of the soul of Tom 
Schall 

Sun. 7:45 a.m. For the repose of the soul of Peggy 
Buzzone 

Sun. 9:15 a.m. For the intentions of our 
Parishioners 

Sun. 11:15 a.m. For the repose of the soul of 
William Maresca 

PRAY FOR:  Paul McMenamin, Alexandra 
Bowl, Eric Massemei, Jr., Jenssen & William 
Barquinn, Jerry Crosson, John Cobis, Joseph 
Pazulski, Hazel Garland, Gene Baez, Bo 
Thoms,  Carol Sepeta, Gerry Deighan, 

Dorothy Wright, Brayden Chesnick, Richard Addair,  Augusta 
Hunt, Tracy Joyce, Jenny Worrell,  Maria Witz, Morgan Earp, 
Oliver Moses Jaquez, Emma Webster, Tamara Huggins, Debi 
Greenfield, Thomas Scarduzio, Mike Greenwell, Liam O’Brien, 
Pauline Lukash, Lexi Woepler, Elizabeth Coe, Jessica Connell, 
Bradley Abell, Ricky Smith, Lauren Scalici, Edward Stromberg, 
Jr., Noah Haas, John Kelly, Bill Hoffman, Mary Markuski, Steve 
Arapian, Linda Markuski, Ken Carter, Pam Thayer, Geri 
McCarthy, Adam & Christine Palmer, Priscilla Snyder, Anita 
Stuck, Jim & Deb Powers and for those on the prayer network.    
 

Feb. 27th-Mar. 5th 

CONGRATULATIONS TO: River Joseph 
Renzi, son of Mark & Katherine as he 
received the sacrament of Baptism last 
weekend.   

~ Pastor’s Note ~ 

 For the men reading this bulletin early on-line, our half 
day’s Men’s Retreat is Saturday, February 25th, beginning with 
Mass at 9am in our Church and concluding promptly at 12:30pm. 
After Mass, there will be breakfast and following that, there will 
be two guest speakers sharing their insight for Catholic men 
following the Lord Jesus in our world today. The cost of the 
retreat is $15 and you can register at our website at 
www.holyfamilychurch.com.   
 At the January meeting of the Holy Family Pastoral 
Council, a number of members expressed support for creating a 
new Family Pictorial Directory here at Holy Family. It has been a 
number of years (2016) since our last Pictorial Directory. A new 
directory will help connect parishioners with one another and will 
help me, as pastor, to be able to put names with faces and as 
you know, I need all the help I can get in this regard! 
 I am praying that four or five parishioners will join me in 
setting up a committee to register parishioners to have their 
pictures taken for our new directory. We are aiming to have the 
photos of parishioner(s) taken in August before school starts. I 
am committed to seeing this project thru to its completion but I 
will need assistance. If you are interested in helping me, please 
call/text me on my cell or talk with me in person. Thank you for 
your consideration. 
 Friends of mine and parishioners from St. Ignatius 
Parish who have visited me here at Holy Family always tell me 
how they felt welcomed here at our parish. Their comments are 
positive ones about our parish atmosphere. But I believe we can 
build upon this foundation. To that end, we are going to begin a 
new Ministry of Hospitality here at Holy Family. I envision having 
parishioners stationed at the doors of our Church before Mass to 
welcome parishioners and visitors to our community. I know we 
often have a parishioner at our Welcome Desk in the Narthex but 
that is only one person and there is not always someone there 
for every Mass. As Lent has begun, pray over my invitation to 
join this important ministry. If you would like to join or would like 
more information please call/text me on my cell.   
 I rely on the Parish Council for their guidance and 
sharing with me their take on the “pulse” of our Parish. We have 
several members who are completing their 5 years serving on 
the council and will be rotating off in June, 2023. Subsequently, 
we are looking for several new members. If you would like to join 
our Pastoral Council, please send me your biography and why 
you would like to serve on the council. As Christie Best, our 
faithful recorder is moving, we also need to fill the position of 
recording secretary for the Council meetings. I thank Christie for 
her serving as recorder for a good number of years. If you can 
serve as recorder at our monthly meetings, please contact me. 
 Our Parish Mission is fast approaching beginning on 
Sunday, March 19th and continuing thru Tuesday, March 21st. 
We are looking forward to welcoming our Mission Director, Dr. 
Marcellino D’Ambrosio to our parish. Dr. Ambrosio is a 
theologian, author and has presented on radio and television. To 
learn more about him, please visit the link provided on page 5, 
lower right column of this bulletin or visit our website.  Mark your 
calendars!  
  I invite you to join us on Friday evenings during Lent for 
a Simple Meal of Soup and Bread (macaroni and cheese will be 
available for our younger members) beginning at 6:30pm in Unity 
Hall. After our Lenten Supper, I invite you to join us for The 
Stations of the Cross in our Church at 7:30pm. 
 Our Parish theme for this Lent is “Believe in the 
Gospel.” The spiritual challenge for all of us is, “What does it 
mean on a practical level for each of us, for all of us as a Parish 
Community, to say, “ I/we believe in the Gospel?”” 
   

Blessings, 
Fr. Mike 

Second Sunday of Lent - March 4 -  5 
 First Reading: Genesis 12:1-4a 
 Responsorial Psalm:  Psalm 33:4-5,18-19,20,22 
 Second Reading: 2 Timothy 1:8b-10 
 Gospel:  Matthew  17:1-9 

Then the devil took him up to a very high mountain, and showed 
him all the kingdoms of the world in their magnificence, and he 
said to him, “All these I shall give to you, if you will prostrate 
yourself and worship me.” At this, Jesus said to him, “Get away, 
Satan!”    Mt. 4:8-10a 



DAVIDSONVILLE, MD 

PARISHIONERS 72 YEARS AND OLDER: Parishioners 
required to take distributions from their IRA accounts can 
gift directly to Holy Family.  Being a recognized 501(c)(3) 
non profit, Holy Family can be the recipient of IRA 
distributions.  Donors can gift up to 100% of their required 
minimum IRA distribution to their charity or charities of 
choice.  The donation must be made directly to the 
qualified charity and Holy Family will acknowledge each 
charitable donation in writing as required by tax law. In lieu 
of paying taxes on your IRA distribution please consider 
making a charitable gift with the funds instead.  You should 
of course consult your tax advisor before making a 
federally tax-free charitable distribution from your IRA. 

Sun. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Nursery 9am-12:15pm, Nursery Room 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word at the 9:15am 
Mass, Children’s Library 
Rel. Ed. Gr. PreK-8 9:10am-10:25am & 11am-
12:15am, Classrooms 2-6,10-18 
RCIA Rite of Sending at the 9:15am Mass, 
Church 
First Eucharist Class 10:30am-11:30am, 
Classroom 4 
“ZOOM” First Eucharist Class 6:30pm-7:30pm 

Mon. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Walking with Purpose 10am-11:30am, 
Classroom 12,13 
Rel. Ed. Gr. K-8 4:45pm-6pm, Classrooms 2-6, 
10-18 
Rosary Group 6:30pm-7pm, Chapel 
Confirmation Class 7pm-8:30pm, Unity Hall 
Bible Study 7pm-8:30pm, Zoom 

Tues. Adoration continues, Oratory   
Making Music Program 10am-Noon,  
Children’s Library 
Women’s Cursillo Group Meeting  
9:30am–11am, Classroom 14 
Study on the Mass 10am-11:30am & 7pm-
8:30pm, Unity Hall (1/3) 
RCIC 6:30pm-8:30pm, Classroom 16 
Confirmation Classes 7pm-8:30pm, Unity Hall & 
ZOOM 
Men’s Group 7:30pm-8:30pm, Classroom 14 

Wed. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Wild Goose Study 10am-11:30am & 7pm-
8:30pm, Unity Hall (1/3) 
First Eucharist Class 4:30pm-5:30pm, 
Classroom 4 
Confessions 5pm, Church 
Secular Franciscans Meeting 7pm-9pm, 
Classrooms 5 & 6 
Pastoral Council Meeting 7pm-8:30pm, 
Classrooms 10,11 
Men’s Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm-9pm, Church 

Thurs. 
 
 

Adoration continues, Oratory 
Men’s Group 6:15am-7am, Chapel 
Pastoral Team Meeting 10am, Library 
CODA 6:30pm-7:30pm, Classroom 2 
Prayer Hour 7pm-8pm, Chapel 
Cenacle Prayer Group 7pm-8:30pm,  
Classroom 14 
Walking with Purpose 7pm-8:30pm,  
Classrooms 12,13 
9:15am Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm-9pm, Church 
Al-Anon 7:30pm-8:30pm, Classroom 6 

Fri. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Friday Fellowship 9:30am-Noon, Lower Gallery 
Disciples in Christ Faith Sharing Group  
10am-11:30 am, Classrooms, 12, 13 
Soup and Bread Dinner 6:30pm-7:30pm, Unity 
Hall followed by Stations of the Cross 7:30pm-
9pm, Church 

Sat.  Adoration continues, Oratory 
Men’s Group 7am-8am, Classroom 10 
Secular Franciscans Mass & Retreat 8am-4pm, 
Church & Unity Hall 
Wine & Cheese Fellowship after the 5pm Mass, 
Unity Hall 
Prayer Team Ministry after the 5pm Mass, 
Church 
HSYG & MSYG Laser Tag 6:30pm-9pm, rear 
parking lot 

STOCK DONATIONS TO HOLY FAMILY: 
Donating appreciated stock is an efficient 
way to make a charitable gift.  It’s easy 
and it saves the donor from paying capital 

gains taxes.  If you itemize your deductions you are eligible 
to deduct the full fair market value of the stock, up to IRS 
limits.   Effectively you’re able to contribute 20% more than 
if you sold the stock and paid capital gains taxes. Please 
contact Donna at office@hfccmail.org in the parish office 
for information on the process for doing this.  

GIVE UP YOUR ENVELOPES IN 
2023: We invite you to help your 
parish save money by giving up your 
offertory envelopes. Enrolling with 
Faith Direct will provide Holy Family 
with consistent support and simplify 

your giving without the wasteful envelopes. Visit 
www.faithdirect.net and use our Church code: 
MD61.Thank you for your continued support of our parish 
family!  
 
If you are already enrolled in Faith direct please remember 
that if there are any changes to your credit card account 
(expiration date, new account number) you need to notify 
Faith Direct. If you do not do this, your donation cannot be 
processed.  The same is true for any changes to your bank 
accounts if you are paying through ACH.  Thank you for 
your attention to this and for your support of Holy Family. 

Collection Report 
 

February 18th & 19th 
Offertory $4,336 

Maintenance $1,510 
Poor Box $685.08 

 
Mass Attendance 769 

 

2022 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENT: If you give your 
stewardship through Church envelopes and would like to 
receive a statement, please email Donna Wardrup at 
office@hfccmail.org or call the Parish Office (410-269-
0586) and we will forward your request to Donna.  

mailto:office@hfccmail.org
http://www.faithdirect.net


First Sunday of lent 

ENGAGED COUPLES: Holy Family engaged 
couples!  This is our premarital program. 
Please contact Cyndi Zajic at 
familyministry@hfccmail.org.  Congratulations!!  

HOLY HOUR: Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament, rosary, Thursdays from 7pm-8pm 
in the Chapel with and contemplation prayer 
Lectio Divina.  

YOU'RE INVITED TO COFFEE AND 
DONUTS after all Sunday Masses on 
the following dates: March 5, May 7, 
June 4. 

YOU'RE INVITED TO A WINE AND 
CHEESE GATHERING after the 5pm 
Mass on the following Saturdays: 
March 4, May 6, June 3. If you would 
like to be a server at these events, 
please reach out to Cyndi at 
familyministry@hfccmail.org. 

PREMARITIAL SPONSOR COUPLES: 
This is our premarital program at Holy 
Family.  It is a six-chapter book study that 
you complete with a Sponsor Couple from 
the church.  Contact Cyndi, if you have 

any questions about premarital programs at 
familyministry@hfccmail.org. 

HOLY FAMILY IS LOOKING FOR 
BAPTISM SPONSOR COUPLES 
"There is one Lord, one faith, one 
baptism," - Ephesians 4:5. Starting a 
new ministry here at Holy Family  to 
provide support to new parents going 

through Baptism process. A sponsor couple offers a 
welcome and ongoing contact with parish life. Anyone 
interested in being a sponsor couple, please contact Cyndi 
at familyministry@hfccmail.org. 

ALTAR SERVER TRAINER NEEDED: Training will be 
provided. Interested and want more details? Contact Fr. 
Mike directly at 410-375-8106 

CARING FOR CREATION: 
Tuesday was clean out bluebird 
box day. Did you know there are 
six of them here at Holy Family 
and the seventh at the 
rectory?  It was interesting to 
see the different material used in 
the boxes, but this grass was 
typical. In some cases, nests in 
the nesting boxes were made 
from evergreen needles.  It is 
important to clean out these 

boxes, so any insects that may be there are cleared out 
and the box is fresh for this new season which begins in 
early March.  If you have a bluebird nesting box, now is the 
time.  
 
Just starting to see all this brilliant color in the 
male Bluebirds at the feeders. The females continue their 
muted feathers, so they are less visible to predators. Boy 
are they hungry. They eat hulled sunflowers (no shells) 
and most importantly meal worms or black fly larva (don’t 
worry, they are freeze dried). Please let me know if you 
need any help in selecting or installing feeders or nesting 
boxes. These birds are truly a gift from God. Thank you 
Donna and Bob Levin for the opportunity to install two 
bluebird nesting boxes and two wren nesting boxes 
yesterday in their back yard. I’m sure the birds will love it. 
 

Chris Gordon, OFS 
(Order of the Franciscans Secular)  

"DISCIPLES IN CHRIST:”  We meet 
on Friday’s at 10am in classrooms 12 
& 13. This  group is for any adults 
looking for an intellectual pursuit, 
mixed with fellowship and faith-
sharing. This will be an ongoing, 
weekly group and we will begin by 

studying in-depth Pope Francis' book, The Joy of the 
Gospel. For more information, please pick up a flyer in the 
Narthex or contact Margaret Wood in the parish office. 
Everyone is welcome! 

NEW PODCAST SERIES: "Catechism in a 
Year," with Fr. Mike Schmitz, started on 
January 1st! Similar in style to his "Bible in a 
Year" podcast series, Fr. Mike Schmitz will 
read aloud the entire Catechism of the 

Catholic Church in a year's time and offer commentary to 
help one better understand the essentials of the Catholic 
Faith. Go to www.ascensionpress/ciy to download the 
reading plan. 

SOUP & BREAD AND STATIONS OF THE 
CROSS: Join fellow parishioners for a 
simple meal and fellowship every Friday 
during Lent (except Good Friday), 
beginning February 24th. Soup & Bread is 

at 6:30pm in Unity Hall with Stations of the Cross following 
at 7:30pm in the Church.  This event is sponsored by the 
Fellowship Committee along with Holy Family Ministries.  

HOLY FAMILY LIBRARY: We have 
begun a new season of Lent. The 
library at Holy Family has a large 
selection of books on Christology, 
Inspirational, Prayer, Scripture and 

Spirituality, and many more categories. The Library is open 
during the day, please feel free to borrow a book or 
two.  We are on the honor system, return books in 2 to 
3  weeks. The Library is located across from Unity Hall and 
the JMJ Café.  Questions, e-mail Mary Anne Joyce at 
mamj5@comcast.net  

mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org
mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org
mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org
http://www.ascensionpress/ciy
mailto:mamj5@comcast.net


February 26, 2023 

MEN'S GROUPS: Fraternity, 
discussion and faith. We meet every 
other week.  Choose from a variety of 
meeting times. For more information 
and to find a time that works for you 
visit the Homepage on our website 

www.holyfamilychurch.com and scroll to the icon “Men’s 
Ministry” to get all the updates. 

DEACON DOUG’S Q & A: Some 
parishioners have asked: Why does the 
parish say the Prayer to St. Michael after 
Mass? What is this prayer and why do we say 
it? 
Answer to question about positive things to 
do for Lent: Go beyond usual "giving up." 
Send a note every day to a family member or 

friend; read the entire Gospel of Mark; ponder a daily reflection 
from a Lenten practice book; spend a weekend or evening 
volunteering in person at a food bank or similar charity; use the 
Catholic Relief Services Rice Bowl; and Pray for somebody - like 
a homeless person you may see on the streets (and these are 
only the "tip of the iceberg"). 

FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP: Join us on Fridays 
after daily Mass in the Lower Level Gathering 
Space! Join us for cards and games (to be 
selected weekly).  Email Cyndi at 
familyministry@hfccmail.org or call the Parish 
Office during business hours. 

PRAY THE ROSARY: Mondays at 6:30pm in the 
Chapel. Wednesdays at 5pm (during confessions) or 
4:30pm Saturdays both in the Church. 

BOOK CLUB: Join us on the 2nd Monday of 
each month (Mar. 13th), at 7pm in the 
Church library for lively discussion, 
friendship and snacks. Our March feature 
read is Life is Messy by Matthew Kelly. All 

are welcome! Questions? Email Betty Ryon at 
eryon@0037@aol.com or call 240-375-6344.  

MAKING MUSIC, PRAYING TWICE: 
Come be part of our music class for 
children between 2 to 5 years and their 
parents. Our next class is Tuesday, 
March 6th at 10am in the Children’s 
Library and will continue through May. 

Take time to “pray, sing and socialize!”  Interested? Please 
contact Cyndi Zajic at familyministry@hfccmail.org or call 410-
269-0586 (ext. 34).  

HOLY FAMILY NURSERY: The nursery is  
open for the 9:15am & 11:15am Masses on 
Sunday for children between the ages of 2 
and 5 years.  
NURSERY CAREGIVERS NEEDED AT 
HOLY FAMILY: We need adults (18 years 
or older) that are comfortable caring for 
children under 5 years of age.  This is a 
paid position.  Email 
familyministry@hfccmail.org. 

SEW TIME: Our next meeting is on 
Tuesday, March 21st at 6:30pm in HF 
Classrooms 12 & 13 (new members 
welcome and no sewing experienced 
needed).  We will be making walker 
totes for those in our community.  If you 
would know of someone in need of a 

walker tote please let us know.  In addition, we have begun 
our 11

th
 Annual Lenten Challenge to make baby hats and 

scarves for patients at AAMC.  We have patterns/supplies 
available.  For more information please contact Barbara 
Harmel at barbara.harmel@gmail.com or Pam Hines 
at hinesjp@verizon.net.  

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
MISSION is being held March 19-
21, featuring our guest speaker, 
Dr. Marcellino D'Ambrosio, noted 
Catholic author, and radio/TV 
personality. Please  visit this link 
to learn more about him at https://
www.youtube.com/watch?
v=MBkgSHl8fK0. If you wish to 
attend the Pot-Luck dinners prior 
to the talks, please sign up for 

them on the Church website or by calling the office. See 
the flyer in the Narthex for more information. 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE SPRING CAMPAIGN, Feb 22 - April 2, 
Annapolis Planned Parenthood: Our prayer and presence at 
Planned Parenthood can change the hearts and minds of women 
who are considering abortion and abortion workers. We should 
pray in Church and elsewhere for the end of abortion, but note 
that Ramona Trevino, a former Planned Parenthood manager 
and now the national 40 Days for Life Outreach Coordinator, said 
if vigil standers had not been outside her abortion clinic, she 
would never have known people were praying for her! 
Participating in 40 Days for Life is even more important now with 
Annapolis Planned Parenthood again conducting surgical 
abortions as well as distributing the abortion pills. Vigil hours 
are Mondays 10am to 7pm; Tuesday-Friday 8am to 5pm. Holy 
Family hours during the spring campaign are: 

 Tuesday, 11:15am - Noon 

 Friday, 2pm - 3pm 
 
Visit https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/Annapolis for more 
information on Vigil Guidelines, parking and other information. 
We will mainly be praying at the Smithville St. entrance of 
Planned Parenthood where/when street parking is allowed from 
9am to 4pm.  

MARYLAND MARCH FOR LIFE:  Monday, 
February 27, begins at 5 PM from St. 
Mary’s Church in Annapolis - This is the 
largest, longest standing march on Annapolis 
to redress the State of Maryland’s stance on 
the issue of abortion. We march for the 
defense and protection of vulnerable human 
lives.  

 
Learn more and register at mdmarchforlife.com. Itinerary: 

 
 5:00 PM Check in, registration, and Chick-fil-a pick up 

outside St. Mary's School 
 5:30 PM Prayer and Worship services outside at St. Mary's 

School 
 6:00 PM Gathering to March to the Capitol! 
 6:30 PM Rally begins at State Capitol 
 7:00 PM Vigil as we end the March 

mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org
mailto:barbara.harmel@gmail.com
mailto:hinesjp@verizon.net
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MBkgSHl8fK0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MBkgSHl8fK0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MBkgSHl8fK0
https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/Annapolis
http://mdmarchforlife.com/


First Sunday of lent 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES at our parish. Below are 
ways to earn service hours (Youth) or just to connect with our 
community. 
 

 Shining our Pews: Tuesdays from 3:30pm-4:30pm. 
 

 Children’s Liturgy of the Word (C.L.O.W.) Sundays at 
9:15am Mass (about 20 minutes) for children ages 4 to 
10.  Adult volunteers are needed!  

 
Interested? Email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.  
Interested in helping? Please email Cyndi Zajic, Director of 
Family Ministry at the email given above. 

SCAM EMAILS:  Please do not respond to any requests 
from Fr. Mike asking for money or gift cards. These are 
BOGUS emails or texts. He would never ask for such 
items through an email or text! 

ANNE ARUNDEL CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 
Find them on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/
AACatholicYoungAdults. 
 
UNITED STATES CONFERENCE OF CATHOLIC BISHOPS' 
YOUNG ADULTS PROGRAMS: https://www.usccb.org/about/
bishops-and-dioceses/synod-of-bishops/synod-2018/upcoming-
opportunities. 

YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY: All Young Adults are 
encouraged to email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org 
regarding our ministry specifically for Young Adults. We 
have a book study planned to start this Fall and we would 
like to set up some social activities.  It's time to get 
together! 

FORMED: If you have not yet had an opportunity to sign up 
for FORMED.ORG - the amazing “FREE” Catholic 
Streaming Platform which offers thousands of Catholic 
movies, podcasts, e-books and kids videos. The Parish has 
paid for a subscription to FORMED.ORG for all parish 
families. Find lots of great Lent ideas! Registering on 
FORMED is easy!  

JOYFULLY CLASSICAL HIGH SCHOOL IN THE 
CATHOLIC TRADITION:  Ready for College 
Credits? Chesterton Academy of Annapolis (CAA), 
an independent high school offering a college 
preparatory curriculum centered on the Incarnation 
of Jesus Christ, is accepting applications for 9th-

12th grades for Fall of 2023.  The classical curriculum develops 
complete thinkers who learn to draw on faith and reason for the 
purpose of building a culture of life. To sign up for our 
next Open House on Friday, February 24th and schedule to 
shadow, please visit ChestertonAcademyOfAnnapolis.org.  

 Employment opportunities for school year 2023-24: Part 
time Math, Science and Spanish.  

YOUTH STATIONS OF THE 
CROSS:  We are looking for High School 
and Middle School Students to 
participate in the Youth Stations of the 
Cross on Friday, March 31st at 7:30pm 
in the Church.  Soup & Bread (and mac 
'n cheese) at 6:30pm in Unity Hall.  If you 
are interested in participating, please 
email Cyndi at  
familyministry@hfccmail.org.  

THOUGHTS OF ADOPTION: If you are 
an adult who was adopted as a child or if 
you are an adult who has adopted a 
child, the Franciscan Fraternity here at 
Holy Family would like to have you join a 
panel discussion at one of our 
forthcoming meetings. Please contact 
Ron Van Nest at 443-822-5373 for more 
information. 

FRANCISCAN RETREAT: Saturday, March 
4, 2023 (First Saturday Mass will be 
celebrated). It will be a one-day  retreat 
focusing on youth engagement with the 
church, and what we can do about it. A 
continental breakfast and lunch are included. 
Teens (middle school, high school, college, 

and young people in the workforce) are welcome and invited to 
participate in this prayerful experience. A donation of $20 is 
requested, teens are free. For more information and to let us 
know you are coming, please contact Ann Marie Pessagno at 
ampessagno@yahoo.com or call 443-370-7663. We want to have 
enough food for the multitude we hope will attend. Jesus was 
able to divide the loaves and fish, unfortunately, we can’t do that,  

OLPH FOOD PANTRY: Can you 
bring at least one item to Church 
each week for the poor in our parish 
and surrounding community on 
Sunday? Children can be encouraged 
to carry your family's donation to 
Church and to be involved. Great 

idea for Lent! Most current needs for the pantry are: 
spaghetti noodles and sauce (plastic or canned containers 
preferred), boxed macaroni & cheese, cereal, peanut butter 
& jelly (plastic jars), cookies, crackers in sleeves and 
pancake mix & syrup. Please leave pantry donations in the 
blue grocery carts outside the Church or in the Narthex. 
Please check all dates on items because we cannot take 
expired items and if you are bringing anything perishable, 
please bring to the Parish Office during business hours.  

ST. PATRICK'S DAY FAMILY 
DINNER will be held on 
Saturday, March 11th at 
6:30pm in Unity Hall.  Catered 
by Killarney House. Menu 
includes Corned Beef & 
Cabbage, Shepherd's Pie, 
Vegetable Lasagna, Salads 

and Irish Breads. Kid's Menu includes chicken tenders & 
macaroni and cheese. Soft drinks and dessert included. 
Bring your own beer and wine. New lower 
price!  Adults:  $20; Ages 12-14:  $10; Kids 11 & 
under:  $5; Kids under 3:  Free.  Entertainment by the Hunt 
School of Irish Dancers.  Tables are reserved seating. 
Tickets will be available for purchase after all Masses this 
weekend in the Upper Gallery. Questions? Email  
familyministry@hfccmail.org or call the office at 410-269-
0586 or 301-261-7399. 
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